Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

001t Micholitz to Sander




Mohsan, 21st June 1883

Dear Mr. Sander,

Having arrived here yesterday, I am hurrying to tell you about the outcome of my visit to Mr. Wendland in Hannover. Mr. Wendl. has asked me to tell you that he was much flattered by your letter and that in future he would like to have closer contact with you in order to buy occasional rarities of orchids, cycads, especially Zamia, and also palms, and for that purpose he requests that you should send him catalogues or notifications.

Concerning the two palms, they are both new; the one, which I thought was Areca, is, according to Mr. Wendland, not only a new species but probably a completely new genus, in which case it will be named Sanderia, if you agree. However, Mr. Wendland cannot be certain until he sees the flowers and therefore he has provisionally named them Pinanga sanderi. He also told me that according to the dried specimens I brought, this is by far the most beautiful palm, which exceeds all hitherto imported plants.

Despite my resistance, he has named the Calamus after me, and he said that if larger quantities could be imported, there would be good commercial opportunities, especially in Belgium. 

Mr. Wendland wants to buy the two plants or, if possible, if you don’t want to let him have all, just one of each, and he offers £2 per plant, unable to pay more due to shortage of funds. If you are willing to let him have a few plants, he would like you to send them to him once they have developed some roots. He would also like one or more good specimens of Cypripedium haynaldianum. Lamarken (?) requests that the Calamus, imported by Roebelen last year, should be named C. discolor and not C. lindeni, and Linden is said to have made a good profit there. 

Otherwise, there is nothing much to write about Herrenhausen. The new things such as  Ph. sanderiana and Cattleya sanderiana have already arrived, supplied by a certain Mr. Strauss, who had bought them from us. Generally the orchids are not well placed. The palms are better which surpass those of Kew Gardens. 

I did not spend any time in Berlin and I am now staying with my parents. I hope that you will trust me one more time and allow me to make good the damage I caused you. I have had long discussions with Mr. Wendland about packaging and I am confident that I shall not arrive a second time with empty boxes. Last year I was too stupid and inexperienced in dealing and packaging of orchids. All that has changed and now I implore you to give me the opportunity to make up for the loss. Should you be willing and send me once more to the Philippines, I would go to Marseilles direct from here and you would save the travel expenses from London.

Hoping that you will remember me kindly, I remain, your obedient servant,


W. Micholitz

Mosan near Zuellichen, Prov. Brandenburg, Prussia


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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